
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

OFFICE OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT 
 

Insurance Building, PO Box 43113  Olympia, Washington 98504-3113  (360) 902-0555 
 

August 7, 2024  

 
 
Honorable Jay Inslee 
Office of the Governor 
Post Office Box 40002 
Olympia, WA  98504-0002 
 
Honorable Annette Cleveland  
Honorable Ann Rivers 
Senate Health & Long Term Care Committee 
Post Office Box 40466 
Olympia, WA  98504-0466 
 
Honorable Marcus Riccelli 
Honorable Joe Schmick 
House Health Care & Wellness Committee  
Post Office Box 40600 
Olympia, WA  98504-0600 
 
Dear Governor Inslee, Senators Cleveland and Rivers, and Representatives Riccelli and Schmick: 
 
The 2019 Legislature directed the Office of Financial Management to conduct a biennial review of the 
Washington All-Payer Health Care Claims Database (WA-APCD) and provide recommendations for 
maintaining and promoting the progress of the database (RCW 43.371.090(2)).   
 
I am pleased to transmit the OFM Statewide APCD Report prepared by the OFM Forecasting and Research 
Division.  If you have any questions, please contact Mandy Stahre at mandy.stahre@ofm.wa.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Schumacher 
Director 
 
cc: Greg Attanasio, Staff Coordinator, Senate Health & Long Term Care Committee 
 Christopher Blake, Counsel, House Health Care & Wellness Committee 

Sue Birch, Director, Health Care Authority 
Mandy Stahre, Senior Forecast and Research Manager, OFM 

 Annie Pennucci, Forecasting and Research Director, OFM 
 

https://ofm.wa.gov/sites/default/files/public/publications/OFM%20Statewide%20APCD%20Report.pdf
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